
  
 

 

 
Twenty Eighth Sunday in Ordinary Time                     October 11, 2020

Catholic Social Teaching Series: Human Dignity 

Today I want to continue our bulletin series that Fr. John and I are giving on Catholic Social Teaching. Last week we  
considered the Common Good, and today we will discuss the most foundational principle of Human Dignity. Pope Benedict 
explained that “as far as the Catholic Church is concerned, the principal focus of her interventions in the public arena is the 
protection and promotion of the dignity of the person.”  

We believe that all human life is sacred. God has revealed to us that we, male and female, have been made in his image and 
likeness (Genesis 1:26). We are unique from all other creatures in that we have a body and spiritual soul that enables us to 
know and love in a finite way that images the infinite knowledge and perfect love of God himself. Not even sin can take 
away the fact that we are in his image (Genesis 9:6). Furthermore, as Christians won through the suffering, death and 
resurrection of Jesus Christ, we have been adopted as children of God, beloved sons and daughters of the Father. Those 
who are not among the baptized, God also loves so much, desiring they too enter his family, the Church. Even those whom 
we disagree with or those who might do things to take away the dignity of others, we still see them as made in God’s image. 
We recognize without exception, the great worth of every human being. 

Based on this understanding of the dignity of the human person, we have certain principles which are not negotiable. Pope 
Benedict called our attention to three specifically: 1) protection of human life in all stages, 2) promotion of the family, 3) 
and protection of the rights of parents to educate their children.  Primary among even these three is the first, the protection 
of human life, from the first moment of conception until natural death. At the foundation of every issue is the right to life. 

Thus we must oppose direct attacks on human life from abortion, euthanasia, embryonic stem cell research, unjust war, 
terrorism and the death penalty. Catholics care about many issues, because at the foundation of them all is the right to life. 
As I talked about last week, we care about the common good and the poor. Why? Because human life matters. We care 
about just economics, fair immigration policies, the environment, and healthcare, because how these affect human lives. 
But, as the US Bishops have reiterated, “the threat of abortion remains our preeminent priority because it directly attacks 
life itself, because it takes place within the sanctuary of the family, and because of the number of lives destroyed.” Our 
Catholic pro-life message and action today must not only seek to protect the unborn, but also include care for the needs of 
mothers who often feel they have no other choice. Abortion exploits women because it deceives a woman into sacrificing 
her child for the sake of self interest, rather than living real human love, making sacrifices for the sake of the child. 

Speaking of children, that leads us to the other two areas: promotion of marriage and the family and the rights of parents 
to educate their children. These are also essential to protecting the dignity of human persons. We must defend marriage as 
a union between one man and one woman. Not only are individual persons made in God’s image, so too is marriage and 
family. The Scriptures often use human marriage to help us understand our relationship with God, like we see in the gospel 
today: we are all invited to the wedding feast of heaven, as the spouse of Christ. (Matthew 22:1-14) 

We certainly have theological reasons for defending marriage, but there are also natural reasons that are easier to share 
when working to defend marriage and family in the public sphere. Marriage is the only institution meant not just to unite a 
husband and wife, but meant to ensure moms and dads are united to their children. All that the Church teaches with regard 
to sexuality, marriage, and family can be spoken of in terms of the protection of the dignity of children. 

Continued on Next Page 



Page 2 

A few weeks ago many people were horrified at a film promoted on Netflix sexualizing children, an affront to their dignity 
as human beings. I don’t want to focus so much on that movie itself, but think about how we have reached a point where 
some people think such a thing is ok. Such exploitation of children didn’t just come out of the blue; our world has been 
falling down a slippery slope for a while now. There is a reason why our Catholic faith is adamantly opposed to so much in 
our culture from the sexual revolution. 

We can begin with the breakdown of adult married relationships which so often lead to divorce. Pope Francis notes how 
the “souls of their children suffer” in those situations. Next, fornication, cohabitation and contraception are all variations 
that separate the act of spousal union from the possibility of children, making it all about the pleasure of adults, excluding 
an openness to the gift of life. This contributes to what Pope Francis describes as “a society … which does not love being 
surrounded by children, which considers them above all a worry, a weight, a risk.” Even our Supreme Court has 
acknowledged a link between this contraceptive attitude and abortion, saying abortion needs to be legal because many 
have become reliant “on the availability of abortion in the event that contraception should fail.” Abortion itself clearly 
exploits children, as it is literally the killing of an unborn child. 

If marriage becomes only about personal fulfillment for adults, without a thought to children, then same-sex unions can be 
argued to be valid. Rather Pope Francis has said, same-sex unions are in “no way similar or even remotely analogous to 
God’s plan for marriage and family.” If such a union then seeks to have a child, the only way to make this happen is to 
purposefully separate a child from either their mother, or father, or both, since those unions by definition exclude one or 
the other. Also, the use of means such as IVF or surrogacy treat children as products we can make at our whim, rather than 
as persons to be received as a gift from God. 

Promotion of same-sex relationships and gender theory has made its way now into some children’s shows, exposing them 
to these ideas younger and younger. Pope Francis has pointed out numerous times that gender ideology tries to colonize 
our families, usurping the parents’ right to educate their children. We find cases where gender theory proponents insist 
young children can be transgender, even advocating for hormonal and surgical alteration, which, in opposition to the best 
child development science, one could see as being on the level of child abuse. 

Finally, pornography teaches the mind to treat people as objects. With its widespread ease of access, children can 
accidentally find it, becoming trapped for years in a cycle of shame. With its ever more gross forms, we ought to be horrified, 
if not entirely surprised, that all this has led to nearly normalizing even lewd visual material depicting a child. If we have 
been asleep to the way these things have been harming adults, maybe we will wake up to the devastation they have on our 
children. 

As Catholics we must speak up and reject these things as contrary to human dignity, including in the public sphere. The 
reason for speaking up must be to help individuals become free from these things that harm their dignity. We condemn 
things that harm people; but we want to heal the people themselves. As Pope Francis is fond of saying, the Church is a field 
hospital for the weak and infirm, to restore their worth and dignity. The king in the gospel parable (God) sends his servants 
(us) to find guests to bring to the banquet, the good and bad alike. We are called to introduce people to the bridegroom 
Jesus, so that turning from what can harm them, their worth and dignity restored, they may be dressed in the wedding 
garment of God’s grace. 

 

The 2020 Archbishop’s Annual Appeal mailing was sent to you two weeks ago. The Annual Appeal supports the parishes, 
schools and ministries across the archdiocese. Now, more then ever, our experience as One Church invites us to recognize 
that everything we have is provided to deepen our faith and to bring us closer to Jesus and to one another. As disciples of 
Jesus, we are invited to trust, to let go of fear and open our minds and hearts to God's saving work. If you misplaced your 
donation card, more are available  in the back of the churches.  
 
St. Theresa’s Clearwater       Goal:$7,600.00          Commitment to date: $165.00            2.2% of goal 

St. John’s Deloit                       Goal: $6,900.00         Commitment to date: $700.00           10.1% of goal 

St. Peter’s Ewing                      Goal:$5,612.00          Commitment to date: $220.00           3.9% of goal 

St. Boniface Elgin                    Goal:$23,749.00        Commitment to date: $839.00           3.5% of goal 

St. Bonaventure Raeville       Goal:$4,428.00          Commitment to date: $0.00                0% of goal 

St. John’s Petersburg              Goal:$5,119.00          Commitment to date: $100.00           2.0% of goal 
 
 



 
 
 
 
Financial Stewardship- St. Boniface- Elgin 
Sunday (29 Env)            $4,664.00 
Insurance                                           $550.00 

Sunday Collection as of Fiscal Week 14 
Budgeted Total          $60,392.22 
Actual Total                                                             $65,125.69 
Amount Ahead                                                         $4,733.47 

 
St. Boniface God’s Portion / God’s Acre 

 Budgeted: $44,000.00       To Date: $2,907.33 
 
St. Boniface, St. Bonaventure: Please Remember In Your Prayers: 
Jolene Lichty, Larry Braband, Roger & Jan Sorenson, Terry Dinslage, 
Cheri (Schindler) Cavanagh, Laurie Horn, Dave Shrader, Bob Redler, 
Garrett Scholz, Alfreda Pelster, Neil Childers, Sally Beckman, Marie 
Cheatum, Joe Buelt, Cliff Burger, Brittany Waldrop, Brenda 
Papstein, Denise Jamieson, Chris Stargel, Gary Preister, Cammy 
(Dwyer) Abbey, Lawrence Borer, Lyle Mackel, Loretta Zegers, Adam 
Kester, Lori Krause, Matt Golden, Karlene Moser, Gene Heithoff, 
Pat Fredrickson, Tracy Hoefer, Juan Hoefer, Eric Heithoff, Sandy 
Kallhoff, Anonymous. [Please let us know if name can be 
removed.] 
 
Small groups and committees using our St. 
Boniface parish facilities, such as the 
meeting room or ministry room in the 
convent are asked to please sanitize the 
area you used, following your gathering.  
Supplies will be available.  ***The church basement is 
especially important!  Thank you! 
 

Please note:  on evenings where there is 
Family Formation, the convent will not be 
available for other uses, as the student 
classrooms will be located throughout the 

building, to provide proper distancing]. Note also: The 
Ministry Room will now be used on Thursdays for RCIA. 
 

St. Boniface School Calendar Lottery Winners: 
10-05-20     Owen Cianciolo/Alicia Cianciolo $60.00 
10-06-20     Pam Heithoff   $60.00 
10-07-20     Amy & Chipper Chipps  $60.00 
10-08-20     Fr. John Norman   $60.00 
10-09-20     Bob & Phyllis Tharnish  $60.00 
10-10-20     Les & Jan Ridder   $60.00 
10-11-20     Tom & Bonnie Hoefer  $75.00  
 
The Lighthouse Catholic CD's provides ongoing growth in our 
faith. And after you have listened, you have the opportunity 
to evangelize by sharing it with another.  Ask the Holy Spirit 
to prompt you and He will inspire you to know who to share 
it with. We currently have more than 26 different titles and 
CD's to choose from at the west entrance of St. Boniface 
Church.  We ask $3.00 each to cover the cost and reorders. 
Envelopes are available for your donation which can be 
simply dropped in the collection on Sundays or brought to 
the Elgin Parish Office.  Allow Jesus to help you grow.  
 

See your favorite St. Boniface 
School Student to purchase your 

2021 Lottery Calendars!  
365 drawings  

                  $25,000 to be given away in 2021!! 

 
 
 

Thank you to Kim Fangman, Anna Meis, 
Julie Borer and Bill Camp and Dennis 
Wiehn for recently painting the parking 
lines in our parking lots at St. Boniface 
Church and Gym.  

Thank you to Anna Meis for organizing the Patriotic 
Rosary and encouraging 40 days of Prayer leading up to 
the election. 
 
St. Boniface Circle 4 households will clean 
church this Thursday, October 15th at a time 
that is convenient for you. Just be sure to mark 
off what you have done on the sheet. Families 
welcome! It’s a great way to teach stewardship 
and care of God’s house.  
 
 
 

Financial Stewardship                                                                                                   
St. Bonaventure- Raeville                                                                 

Sunday Collection (13 Env.)                                       $855.00        
Insurance      $340.00 
God’s Portion      $200.00 

Sunday Collection as of Fiscal Week 14                                                 
Budgeted Total                                                      $14,274.54 
Actual Total                                                            $13,282.50   
Amount Behind                                                         ($992.04) 

St. Bonaventure God’s Portion / God’s Acre 
 Budgeted: $13,000.00       To Date: $200.00 

                                                                                        
In late September, the archdiocese concluded an 
investigation into allegations of sexual misconduct with 
minors against a deceased priest, Fr. Theodore “Ted” 
Richling, Jr. The investigation was in response to an allegation 
we received earlier this summer. Fr. Richling died in 2019. 
The conclusion of the investigation led to the substantiation 
of multiple instances of sexual misconduct with minors. This 
matter has been referred to the Douglas County Attorney.  
Fr. Richling was assigned as: Pastor of St. Bonaventure 
Parish in Raeville from 1988-1990 
The Archdiocese of Omaha remains committed to the 
protection of young people and vulnerable adults, the 
prevention of abuse, healing for victims of abuse and 
cooperating with civil authorities. Anyone concerned about 
the actions of a member of the clergy or any church worker 
should contact law enforcement. Mary Beth Hanus, the 
Director of Victim Outreach and Prevention for the 
archdiocese, is available to meet with persons affected by 
misconduct and abuse by members of the Church. She can 
be reached at (402) 827-3798 or by email at 
mbhanus@archomaha.org  
 

 
Don’t forget to give to fill your 

church’s Food Pantry containers! 
More may be in need right now 

with the uncertainties surrounding us. 
 

 

St. Boniface Elgin 

St. Bonaventure Raeville 

mailto:mbhanus@archomaha.org


                                                                                                                                                                                                               

Day  Date                   Time            Event
Tuesday              October 14       Noon    Deadline: October 18 Bulletin Items 
Wednesday October 14    10:00 am Bible Study at St. Dominic’s Hall in Ewing  
Wednesday        October 14           5-5:30 pm Confessions at St. Boniface Church 
Wednesday October 14    7-8 pm Family Formation Class (Fr. Talk “Heaven and Earth Meet: The Mass”   
                                                                                                                                St. Boniface Church Basement) Mass at 6:30 pm 
Wednesday October 14    ----------- Religious Ed (PRE) Class at Albion (6-7, 7:15-8:15pm) 
Thursday October 15    ----------- St. Boniface Circle 4 Cleans Church (at a time that works for you) 
Thursday October 15     7:00pm RCIA Class in Convent Ministry Room 
Friday  October 16     ---------- SB/PJ No School 
Sunday  October 11-18     ----------- St. Boniface Pre-Sale Thanksgiving Sausage Sign-up Sheets (St. Bon.Church) 
                                                                              
 
 
 
Location Day Date   Time                   Intentions 
(SBE) Elgin Monday October 12  7:20 am              Communion Service 
(SBR) Raeville Tuesday October 13  8:30 am              +Vera Dell & LaVern Stuhr/Philip Thiele
(SPE) Ewing Tuesday October 13  8:30 am              +Stanley, Liz & Jack Bartak 
(SBE) Elgin Wednesday October 14  8:15 am              +Jack & Mark Schindler                    by SB 2nd Grade                                                                                                                                    
(STC) Clearw. Wednesday October 14  8:30 am              +David Pelster 
(SJP)  Peters. Wednesday October 14  10:30 am            +Shannon & Olivia Temme 
(SBE) Elgin Wednesday October 14  6:30 pm              +Evelyn Pelster 
(SBE) Elgin Thursday October 15  8:15 am              Liv. & Dec. PJ Alumni   by PJ 10th Grade; Cele: Fr. Norman                       
(SPE) Ewing Thursday October 15  8:30 am              +Dec. Members of Thramer Family 
(SBE) Elgin Friday October 16  7:20 am              +Ed & Phyllis Beckman    
(SJD) Deloit Friday October 16  8:30 am              +Cletus & Jean Muff         
(SPE) Ewing Saturday October 17  5:30 pm              +Leo Hawk 
(SJP)  Peters. Saturday October 17  7:00 pm              +Jerome & Betty Temme 
(SBR) Raeville Sunday October 18  8:00 am              +Raymond Monitor                          (Livestreamed) 
(SBE) Elgin Sunday October 18  10:00 am            +Kalin Henn        
(STC) Clearw. Sunday October 18  10:00 am            +Vince & Marie Thiele        
(SJD) Deloit Sunday October 18  11:30 am            For the People of Our Parishes

Dispensation from the obligation to attend Sunday Mass is still in effect, for those who have concerns. 
Livestream of 8:00 am Sunday Mass is on our Facebook Pages 

Tuesday- Friday: Fr. Norman is offering a streamed Liturgy of the Word and Daily Reflections at 10 am. 
All livestream can be found on https://www.facebook.com/cppnebraska/ and all our parish Facebook pages 

 
 

Liturgical Schedule for October 17-18, 2020 
Weekend 

 
Servers 

(Mask 
optional) 

      Ushers 
 

(Please Wear Mask) 

$$ Counters-SJP 
Greeters - SBE 

Rosary Ldrs- SBR 

Gift Bearers Lectors Music E.M.H.C. 
(All will wear 

Masks) 

Saturday 
OCTOBER 17 

5:30 pm 
St. Peter’s EWING 

Emily 
Nordby 

Mike Thramer ----------------------- ---------------- Ed Nordby Follow 
Schedule 

Dennis Thoendel 

Saturday 
OCTOBER 17 

7:00 pm 
St. John’s 

PETERSBURG 

Caden 
Stokes 
Cali Stokes 

Gene Knust 
Devin Knust 

Money Counters: 
Larry Pelster 
John Temme 

---------------- Ken Luettel Guitar Group Deacon John 
Starman 

Sunday 
OCTOBER 18 

8:00 am 
St. Bonaventure 

RAEVILLE 

Olivia Klein 
Aiden Klein 

Tyler Reestman 
Martin Klein 

Rosary Leaders: 
Mark & Carole 
Tharnish 
 

------------ Mark 
Grundmayer 

Joyce 
Reestman 

Clarissa Stuhr 

Sunday 
OCTOBER 18 

10:00 am 
St. Boniface ELGIN 

Matthew 
Dilly 

Mike Dwyer 
Bob Getzfred 
Dave Gossman 
Eric Haselhorst 

--------------- ------------ Mary Jane 
Bauer 

Laura Ruge Deacon Dennis  
Jessica Niewohner 
(if needed in 
basement) 

Sunday 
OCTOBER 18 

10:00 am 
St. Theresa’s 

CLEARWATER 

Bailey 
Ahlers 

Aaron Kruger 
Kelly Kerkman 

----------------- -------------- Sonia 
Rittscher 

Follow 
Schedule 

John Moser 

Sunday 
OCTOBER 18 

11:30 am 
St. John’s DELOIT 

 

Sharon 
Bartak 

Doug Schueth ---------------- --------------- Lisa Mlnarik Follow 
Schedule 

Janette Kerkman 

Mass Intentions for the week………  All Masses are Public   

This Week in Our Parishes………… 

https://www.facebook.com/cppnebraska/


 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   
                             Financial Stewardship 

St. John's – Petersburg:  
October 3:  $2,515.00 

Loose: $16.00 
Fuel/Utilities: $320.00 

 
Please remember in your Prayers: Bert Ketteler. (Please let 
Jaci know if you would like your name added or removed by 
calling the Petersburg Parish Office and; leaving a message at 
402-386-5580 or email at jhoefer@archomaha.org. 
 

We pray for the soul of Julie 
(Preusser) Bombeck of Papillion, 
who passed away this week.  Julie is 
the daughter of Helen Preusser and 
sister of Diane (Keith) Schumacher, 
from our parishes.  May her soul and 

all the souls of the faithful departed, rest in peace.  Amen.                                  
 

Immediate Opening for a Werner Hall Janitor 
position at St. John’s Parish Hall. To apply for 
this position, please call Jaci at 402-386-5580 
or email at: jhoefer@archomaha.org to 

request a job application. Position requires person or 
persons to clean the Hall after each event.  Position can be 
shared by two people. 
 
St. John’s (Petersburg) Once A Month Club tickets are now 
on sale for 2021 for $50.00 each, to purchase tickets please 
contact one of these sellers: 
Carolyn Beckman        402-386-5209 
Jerry Faust                    402-843-8200 
Bob Heying, Jr.             402-841-0565 
Randy Ketteler             402-843-0343 
Carol Luettel                 402-741-2099 
Larry Pelster                 402-843-6663 
David Pieke                   402-920-1891 
Lynnette Seier              402-843-8914 
Myron Seier                  402-843-8422 
Clyde Stuhr                    803-968-3941 
John Temme                 402-843-8688 
Hank Thieman              402-447-4183 
 
 
 
 
World Mission Sunday, organized by the Society of the 
Propagation of the Faith, is a day set aside for Catholics 
worldwide to recommit themselves to the Church’s 
missionary activity through prayer and sacrifice. There is 
an envelope in your packet, dated October 18, if you wish to 
support the missionaries. Please keep the Missions in your 
prayer and please be generous with your donation. 
 
Rural Central Deanery  of the Omaha Archdiocesan Council 
of Catholic Women have canceled their meeting that was 
going to be held in Madison, NE on  October 13th.  
 

 
Financial Stewardship                                                                                              

St. Peter’s Ewing                                                     
October 4: $528.00 

World Mission: $40.00 
Building: $50.00 

God’s Portion: $40.00 

St. John’s Deloit                                                                                  
October 4: $1,541.00                                                         
Insurance: $125.00                                                                       

God’s Portion: $300.00                                                          

St. Theresa’s                                                                                            
October 4: $1,081.00 

God’s Portion / God’s Acre 
     St. Peter’s  Budgeted: $5,000              To Date: $40.00 
     St. John’s Deloit Budgeted: $7,500    To Date: $300.00 
     St. Theresa’s  Budgeted: $5,000         To Date:  $0.00    
 
The Northern parishes will have a ‘practical training’ and 
mandation for new EMHCs and Lectors on Oct 17-18 after 
the 5:30 Mass in Ewing, at 9:30 in Clearwater, and after the 
11:30 Mass at St. John’s. It should take about 30 minutes.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      
                                                        
FOR ALL HAVING SPECIAL NEEDS 
St. Peter’s: George Wright, Donna Knapp, Anslee Ostergard, 
Kathi Retwisch, Steve Koenig, Butch Sojka, Sister Joseph, 
Mary Edwards, Jessica Hobbs, Jeanette Tomjack, Sharon 
Ward, Duaine Bollwitt, Yvonne Duggan, Marie Vandersnick 
and Myra (Rotherham) Schwebel, Donna Knapp                                                      
St Theresa’s: Leo Starman, Nate Thiele, Regina Krebs and 
Adam Kester                                               
St. John’s: Keith Palmer, Darlene Schueth, Carl Ernesti and 
Georgine Funk  
 
 
 

Selling Grain to Benefit Your Church: 
Producers are reminded that the following 
needs to take place in order for you to 
legally remove the grain sale from your 
taxable income:   
1) The commodity is delivered to facility.  
2) The donor signs a form (at the facility or 
from the parish office) that states the grain 

now belongs to the charity.  
3) The facility mails the check/scale ticket to the charity. 
NOTE:  Donations of grain in the charity’s name cannot be 
claimed as an itemized charitable contribution so therefore 
will be posted as such on your end of the year contribution 
statement from the parish. Questions: Contact Michele 
Reicks 
 
Neligh St. Francis Ladies Rosary Sodality will hold their 
annual Fall Festival on Tuesday, October 27, at the 
Neligh American Legion. Soup, sandwiches, desserts and 
drinks will be served from 11am-7pm. Tickets are $8 for 
adults, $5 for ages 6-12 and 5 & under are free. Raffle 
and quilt tickets may be purchased in advance from Leann 
Frey 402-640-0770. 

St. Peter’s                   St. Theresa’s                           
St. John’s Deloit 

 
 

St. John’s Petersburg 
 

GENERAL NEWS 

GENERAL NEWS 

mailto:jhoefer@archomaha.org
mailto:jhoefer@archomaha.org


Dispensation from the obligation to attend Sunday Mass is 
still in effect, for those who have concerns about attending.  

8:00 am Sunday Mass is available on Facebook.  
 

RELIGIOUS 
Fr. John Norman, Pastor  PO Box 37  Ewing, NE     402-626-7605 
                                                    Email: jmnorman@archomaha.org 
Fr. Kevin Vogel, Assoc. Pastor PO Box B- Elgin       402-843-2345 
          Email: kwvogel@archomaha.org 
 Deacon Dennis Wiehn          402-843-0182 
 Deacon John Starman          402-386-5570 
 Deacon William Camp (retired)         402-843-5464 
 Sister Patricia Hoffman    PO Box 219      402-843-5461 

Emergencies Needing a Priest: call office numbers and 
system will re-direct your call. 

________________________________________________ 
Elgin Office                    
Mailing Address:  PO Box B, Elgin NE 68636 

Parish Office Phone         402-843-2345 
  Fax                                         402-843-2253 

             St. Boniface Gym Phone                    402-843-2249 
Website:  cppnebraska.org 

Michele Reicks               mreicks@cppnebraska.org 
Linda Moser                               lmoser@cppnebraska.org 
(office entrance is east side of Elgin rectory)  
              
    Modified Hours 
    Monday                                           Closed 
    Tuesday-Friday                              9am- 5pm    
         (Use mail slot in East door to drop off donation envelopes) 

______________________________________________ 

Petersburg Office (office entrance is north entr. Werner Hall) 

                      Mailing Address: PO Box 608, Petersburg NE 68652 
                      Parish Office Phone                               402-386-5580 
Modified Hours        Wednesday     10:00 am-Noon (or by Appt)   
Jaci Hoefer                                               jhoefer@cppnebraska.org 

 

Ewing Office (office entrance is front door of Ewing Rectory) 

                      Mailing Address: PO Box 37, Ewing, NE 68735 
Modified Hours:    Tuesday & Thursday             9:00am – Noon 
Helen Larson                                                            402-626-7605 
 
RECONCILIATION SCHEDULE  
Reconciliation before each weekend Mass 
Wednesday: 5-5:30pm- Elgin  
Private reconciliation by appointment always available  
 
ADORATION SCHEDULE   
St. Peter’s: Thursday- 9- Noon 
Elgin: Day before First Friday, Each Month 
 
COMMUNION TO THE HOMEBOUND   Cancelled for now 
St. Boniface Parish: Deacon Dennis Wiehn, 402-843-5808 
St. Bonaventure Parish:  Joan Stuhr, 402-843-0485 
St. John the Baptist, Petersburg:  Rotating, so please see 
Liturgical Schedule in bulletin. 
 
FIRST FRIDAYS in Elgin    
Father Vogel will bring Communion to the homebound 
following Mass, if you call the office the day before, 402-843-
2345. 
 
SCHEDULE MASS INTENTIONS 
St. Boniface/St. Bonaventure Parish: Linda Moser 843-2345 
St. John’s Parish- Petersburg: Kelly Starman 386-5570 or 
email kelly_starman@yahoo.com. 
St. Peter, St. John Deloit, St. Theresa’s: Helen Larson             
402-626-7605. 
 

     BULLETIN DEADLINE:  is TUESDAY NOON 
Send to lmoser@cppnebraska.org   
(AND) mreicks@cppnebraska.org                     

          COMBINED Monthly Calendar: 3rd TUES / Mo.  
 

If parishes want event flyers, calendars, etc. posted please 
email mreicks@cppnebraska.org                        

Group Facebook Page:  cppnebraska.org 
(each parish has their own Facebook page also) 

______________________________________________ 
St. Boniface School (K-6) / Pope John (7-12)   
 Betty Getzfred, Principal        402-843-5325 
Website: www.pjcrusaders.org 
St. Michael School- Albion (Preschool-8)   
Lisa Schumacher, Principal   Website: www.stmichael esu7.org 

 
Religious Education (in Elgin)  
Family Formation (Gr. K-6)  
 Cheryl Veik, Coordinator        402-843-8023 
Elgin Sunday Youth Group (Gr. 7-12)         Will start in October 
 Louise Schindler, Sunday Youth Group      402-843-5375 

 
Petersburg Religious Educ. (in Albion)     

Lisa Wagner,  Director    (to register)                      308-750-0423 
(Gr. K-8)    Wednesday during School Year             6:00-7:00 pm   
(Gr. 9-12)  Wednesday during School Year             7:15-8:15 pm 
 

St. Peter, St. Theresa, St. John Deloit        
Religious Ed Classes will Begin in October 

 
PRAYER LINE REQUESTS  
St. Boniface: Call Mary Jane Boes 402-843-2379 or JoAnn 
Beckman 402-843-6287. 
St. Bonaventure: Call Mary Ann Fangman 402-386-5350  
or Diane Scholl 402-386-5256. 
St. John-Petersburg: Call Kathy Koch 402-386-5481  
or Kelly Starman 402-386-5570 
St. Peter-Ewing: Lavonne Sisson 402-626-7755 
St. Theresa-Clearwater:  Teresa Kester, 402-750-0262 
St. John the Baptist-Deloit:  Jeannie Knievel 402-929-0847 
 
RENTAL REQUESTS 
St. Bonaventure, Raeville Rectory or Hall: Call Mary Ann 
Fangman 402-386-5350.  
St. John’s Rectory, Petersburg: Call Mary Lu Larson 402-843-
8420 or Jacque Luettel 402-843-8974.  
St. John’s Werner Hall, Petersburg events all need to be 
scheduled through Jaci Hoefer – including all funerals, 
events, receptions, and showers by calling 402-386-5580 or 
email jhoefer@archomaha.org. 
St. John’s Rural Clearwater: Sue Mlnarik 402-485-2428 
St. Theresa’s Clearwater: Carol Thiele 402-750-1777 
St. Peter’s Ewing (St. Dominic’s) Hall: Helen Larson 402-
626-7605 
Knights of Columbus Hall, (Elgin): Dave Hoefer 402-843-
8921.  Website:  KofC.org/JoinUs        
Tintern Retreat Center (Oakdale) Cheryl Veik  402-776-
2188  tinternretreatcenter.com 
Important Links https://get.tithe.ly/   (online giving) 
https://flocknote.com/    (notification system) 
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2020 can’t take away our Tradition….or your PIE…..! 
 

 

St. Boniface 
96th Thanksgiving Day Bazaar 

November 26, 2020 
 

CARRY-OUT Only! 

Our Traditional Thanksgiving Dinner to go! 

$15.00 per adult-size carry-out meal 

TEXT or CALL  402-370-9003  by Nov. 10th 
w/ Name, Phone Number, Number of Meals and approx. time between  

11 am – 1pm you would like to pick up from St. Boniface Gym.  
[If you indicated on bazaar survey how many you might want, you still need to PLACE ORDER with instructions above] 

 Limited number of meals, so order early!    

 {Homebound individuals in Elgin can receive a meal for $12} 
 

Our Famous Sausager 

Sausage Pre-Orders taken October 11 – 22 
 (for order pick-up on Saturday afternoon, November 21)  

$5.00 per 1 lb. Pkg of Rings or Patties 
To order: Sign up Oct. 11 - 18 in the back of St. Boniface Church 

or TEXT /CALL  Bonnie Hoefer 402-843-8296  by Oct. 22nd 
w/Name, Phone Number, Number of Packages and if want Rings or Patties  

Very Limited Sausage available on Thanksgiving Day, so order now!   
{All pre-orders must be picked up/paid for at designated date/time as we do not have freezer space; no deliveries}  

 

Big Ticket and Quilt Raffle 

Raffle tickets will be available to purchase soon!  
 Purchasing tickets will help us recoup some of the lost revenue!     

 **Each parish family will receive a packet of tickets, so please purchase from them**  

                  Parishioners… Help us expand our ticket sales this year!   
 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/stbonparishes 

If you are willing to help at the St. Boniface Bazaar, but didn’t 
sign your name to the survey, please contact Julie Borer  this 

week at 402-843-5528 and leave a message.   Thank you! 


